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 As in previous years, pastoral consultations will be at the district office 

in the mornings and early afternoons and SPRC consultations will be in 

the evenings.  See the next page for the schedule. 

Please turn all forms in by email (if possible) two weeks before your 

scheduled consultation or charge conference.  All forms can be found 

on the conference website forms page: East Ohio Conference of The 

United Methodist Church (eocumc.com)   Remember that you must 

first save the document to your computer and then reopen it before 

working with it.  Do not work in a browser tab. 

ALL charge conferences will be held on Saturday, October 14, 2023.  

• 10:30am: Geauga, Portage, and Trumbull County churches at Mid-

dlefield First UMC 

• 2:00 pm: Ashtabula County churches at Jefferson UMC 

• 4:30 pm: Lake County churches at Mentor UMC 

If anyone needs a refresher or is new to filling out charge conference 

forms, I am happy to walk you through them.  Good news: if there 

have been no changes since last year, you do NOT need to fill out ei-

ther the Church Biography or Trustee forms. 

mailto:WRDistOffice@eocumc.com
https://www.eocumc.com/westernreserve/
https://www.eocumc.com/district-forms/index.html
https://www.eocumc.com/district-forms/index.html
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District News and Events 
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Where’s the DS? 

Rev. Brady will be: 

On renewal leave for the month of August.  Please contact the office if you 

have a need and Lisa will contact the DS who is covering for Rev. Brady. 

August 6th: Canoe/Kayak Outing at Camp Hi Canoe & Kayak in Hiram 

1:30 pm start, end time TBD, MUST RSVP by August 1st.  Talk to your 

youth group leader for more details (coming soon) 

August 13th at Mayfield UMC — 2-4 pm 

August 26th at Willoughby UMC — 1:30—3 pm 

Upcoming Dates: 

8/7-15: District Office Closed  

Lisa will be on vacation but will check voicemails and emails. 

9/12: consultations begin 

10/14: charge conferences 
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Save the date! 

The Western Reserve Fall Lay Servant 

Training will be held on Saturday, Sep-

tember 23, 2023 at Middlefield First 

UMC from 8 am—6 pm.  The Basic 

course will be offered as well as Ad-

vanced courses on Polity and Pastoral 

Care.  The book for the polity course is:  

The Method of Our Mission by Laceye C. Warner; and the 

book for the pastoral care course is: Lay Pastoral Care Giving 

by Tim Farabaugh.   

Volunteers of Windham United Methodist and Nelson 
United Methodist prepare a free meal on July 28, 2023. 
Currently 142 families receive a balanced meal on the 
last Friday of a month.  Photo credits: Pastor Sandi 
Dennis-Greenberg 

GOD PROVIDES A MEAL 
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Church sees signs of renewal even as exits rise 
By Heather Hahn | UM News 

At the end of June, a United Methodist News review has found that U.S. annual con-
ferences had approved the exit of 6,181 churches with property. That translates to 
about 20% of U.S. congregations. About 80% of U.S. United Methodist congregations 
- or eight in 10 - remain in the denomination, and many longtime church observers see 
reason to hope that the tide of disaffiliation is starting to ebb. 

Jesus likened his disciples to vine branches that need trimming to flourish, and many 
United Methodists also see the potential that the current pruning of anger and in-
fighting will enable the church to bear more fruit. 

Lifelong United Methodist Pat Luna said she left the Alabama-West Florida Annual 
Conference feeling encouraged. “The people who are staying in The United Methodist 
Church are excited and fired up and ready to move towards the future where we be-
lieve God is leading us,” said Luna. 

The Rev. Kim Goddard told the Holston Annual Conference that she and other district 
superintendents who have been on the frontlines of administering disaffiliation votes 
have shifted their conversation “to a new ‘D’ word.” “Not disaffiliation,” she said. “That 
word is discipleship.” 

Ashley Boggan, historian and top executive of the United Methodist Commission on 
Archives and History, sees an opportunity for the people called United Methodist to 
use this season of separation to become a new people. 

Goddard of the Holston Conference put it this way: “There’s no reason to waste a 
good crisis. I really think that we can have a much brighter future having gone through 
this.” Click here for the entire article. 

https://www.umnews.org/en/news/disaffiliations-approved-by-annual-conferences
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John%2015&version=CEB
https://www.umnews.org/en/news/church-sees-signs-of-renewal-even-as-exits-rise
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https://www.eocumc.com/wellbeing/_pdf/23ClergyDayApart-2.pdf
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LAUNCHING AGAIN SEPTEMBER 4, 2023! 

Are you ready to discover, document, and share your local church's story? 
 
 LCHS is an intensive, self-paced course wherein you'll learn from leading Methodist 

scholars, archivists, and historians. 

Through this course you'll gain the skills to discover, document, and share the stories of 
your local church community. Connecting with your cohort, you'll establish and build 
relationships with fellow Wesleyan time-travelers. Coming alongside you, GCAH offers 
expert teachers, diverse content, innovative ways to think about our past, and ongoing 
support for your local ministries and personal vocation. 

You and your congregation will benefit 
from a renewed historical awareness, 
exposure to unique stories, and a call to 
deeper connection with those around 
you... both past and present. Once com-
pleted, you will receive a certificate 
from GCAH. 

For more details, and to register, click 

HERE. 

https://umhistoryhub.teachable.com/p/local-church-historians-school1?mkt_tok=MDc4LUpYUS02NDMAAAGLqzYGNA9t0hXIpJ8bTVpKfvDoWhx0fThtbHuzA3co2mgfUHkkc8QSkhw15ApZK0kdiOtoYkVUaX96RzQ9zcYydf1jUuQ4SCoZeMSx4v2L1ywSQw
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August 9-12 

UMVIMNCJ Mission Academy 
 

• Wednesday, August 9, 2023, 12:00 PM through 

• Saturday, August 12, 2023, 1:00 PM 

• Epworth Forest Camp and Conference Center 

• 8531 E Epworth Forest Rd North Webster, IN, 46555 
 

Join the fun August 9-12 at Epworth Forest Camp and Conference Center 
in North Webster, IN! 
 

Registration is now open. For more details including the schedule of events, and to 
register, click HERE. 

EarthKeepers Training Opportunities in October 

  
If you’d like to act on the call to care for God’s creation, Global Ministries’ EarthKeepers program can 
help you to make a lasting difference. EarthKeepers is a training program that equips laity and clergy 
to launch and grow environmental projects in their communities. When you become an EarthKeep-
er, you receive training in project planning, community organizing, ecotheology, and antiracism. You 
also connect with a whole community of United Methodists who are passionate about caring for the 
earth. Back home, you’ll receive ongoing project support and technical guidance as you carry out 
your project. Training will be held October 5-8, 2023 in three locations: Birmingham Alabama, Den-
ver Colorado and Hartford Connecticut. Except for your transportation to the training location, the 
cost of the program is underwritten by Global Ministries. To learn more and to apply, go 
to:  EARTHKEEPERS 

https://www.umvim.org/calendar/umvimncj-mission-academy
https://umcmission.org/earthkeepers/
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Thank You, East Ohio! 
We know that there are many things pulling kids in lots of different directions. Thanks for offering sum-
mer camp to the kids in your church and allowing us to be a partner in their spiritual formation.      
 
It’s Always Time to Think Retreat! 
Whether it’s fall, winter or spring, it’s time to make your retreat plans. Why take a group on retreat? 
Retreats offer encounters that can change the lives of individuals and the group in amazing ways. So, 
why not take your youth group, Bible study group, UMW circle, or any other group to which you belong 
on a retreat? 
 
At our East Ohio Retreat Facilities: Aldersgate, Asbury and Wanake, our goal is to provide comfortable 
settings and quality programs through which people can experience Christ’s love for them and all crea-
tion, and have the opportunity to share that love with others. Relax, enjoy the surroundings and get 
back in touch with God.  We can provide accommodations year-round for a small intimate setting or a 
large group gathering. Our retreat staff looks forward to hosting your next gathering. 
Our three retreat sites are in convenient locations: Aldersgate on Leesville Lake near Carrollton; Asbury 
in Portage County near Hiram; Wanake in Amish Country near Beach City.  Take a look at what our sites 
have to offer on our website www.EastOhioCamps.org.  Ready to Book? Call  
1-800-831-3972 to book your reservation. 

http://www.eocumc.com/camps/retreats_aldersgate.html
http://www.eocumc.com/camps/retreats_asbury.html
http://www.eocumc.com/camps/retreats_wanake.html
http://www.EastOhioCamps.org
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Classifieds 

Hope Ridge UMC  

Children’s Ministry Area Coordinator  - # RidgeKidz Leader  
Part Time – Exempt Position    (September – May)     Reports to Pastor  
#RidgeKidz is Sunday School for children K-5. Classes take place during 10:30 worship. 
#RidgeKidz operates from September to May on the 2nd, 3rd, 4th (5th) Sundays  
$500.00 per month ( Sept. - May )  

Basic Requirements 
• Pass a background check administered by Hope Ridge office. 
• Must possess a genuine and demonstrable love of children. 
• Open to learning and constructive criticism 
• Able to maintain professional conduct and personal practices as found in the Hope Ridge Employ-

ee Handbook 
• Ability to sit or stand for extended periods of time. 
• Must be able to crawl, stoop, kneel, or crouch in order to interact with children. 
• Must be mobile to include ascending and descending stairs. 
• Must have reliable transportation.  
• Ability to work independently without supervision. 
• Adherence to Hope Ridge Child Protection and Safe Sanctuary policies.  

Specific Requirements  
• High School Graduate plus proven experience with children.  
• 2-5 years creating, editing, presenting Christian children’s curriculum. 
• 2-5 years teaching Children’s Sunday School  
• Demonstrated administrative skills. 
• Proficiency with MS Office products; Word, Excel, PowerPoint, Outlook             

Responsibilities 
• Recruit, train, and schedule volunteers to assist with teaching.  
• Set up, lead session and reset the room.  
• Order supplies and materials as necessary  
• Communicate at least bi-weekly with parents re; scheduling, activities, curriculum, etc.  
• Research and select appropriate Church School curriculum for ages 5-11 
• Work with pastor and Nurture Chair to develop creative and meaningful #Ridgekidz classes and 

activities.  
• Monitor hardware/software needs in the #RidgeKidz ministry area.  

Work Schedule 
• Sunday mornings from 9:30 – 12 noon and special services/holidays as necessary  
•  Attendance at 8:45 worship, special services as necessary as well as Ash Weds, Holy Thurs., Good 

Friday, Easter, Christmas Eve, and Christmas day.  
•  Attend staff meetings as necessary (Zoom or in person)  

https://ab8463f5-9bd4-439e-887f-6d5d0ed91f1b.filesusr.com/ugd/7aed76_193b326fdbb347bd83bad8827d55bc0f.docx?dn=Ridgekidz%20coord%20jd.docx
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Willoughby UMC:  PT Children’s Education Coordinator 

Willoughby UMC is seeking a part-time Children’s Education Coordinator.  The position provides 
inspirational and encouraging leadership to provide vision and direction for all aspects of the 
Children’s ministry (nursery/preschool-5th grade). This includes identifying and recruiting gifted 
servants as partners in team ministry and care for the spiritual growth and well-being of all chil-
dren (within the church, the community, and beyond).   

This includes:  

•selection of appropriate and effective Sunday school curriculum;  
•coordination of special programs (Back to school, Advent/Christmas, Lent/Easter, etc.); 
• leadership for Vacation Bible School, Messy Church, and Commission on Education; 

• encouragement, equipping and empowering of lay servants and teams 
•development of relationships with families of the children 

 
A complete job description and application form are available upon request at 
spr@willoughbyumc.org. 

All employees of Willoughby UMC are required to live into the church’s Safe Sanctuary policy 
which includes a background check. 

Applicants may submit their completed application form and resume to the Staff Parish Relations 
Committee at spr@willoughbyumc.org. 

The former Vernon UMC/ Living Water UMC has maybe 100 or so United 

Methodist Hymnals they would like to give away.  If interested, please con-

tact Pastor Ron McIlvaine at 440-487-5103. 

mailto:spr@willoughbyumc.org
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Middlefield First UMC: PT Worship Music Coordinator 

Middlefield First UMC is seeking a part-time Worship Music Coordinator/ Team Leader.   

Qualifications and Abilities would include: 

~ Piano and/or guitar proficiency 

~ Ability to read and play from regular notation as well as chord charts 

~ Ability to sing and lead others in singing 

~ Familiarity with traditional hymns and contemporary music to provide a blended style of worship 

~ Fully support the mission, vision and worship philosophy of Middlefield First United Methodist 
Church 

 

Responsibilities: 

~ Plan worship services in consultation with the Pastor and select music for Sunday and special ser-
vices 

~ Arrange music to accommodate the various capabilities of the praise teams and coordinate the 
necessary musicians and vocalists for each service 

~ Direct weekly rehearsals and play for worship services 

 

Time Requirements: 

~ Part-time position, 12 calendar months per year. 

~ Breakdown: Per month – 6 hours rehearsal; 6 hours for 1 worship service per Sunday; plus plan-
ning time with pastor, and prep time. 

~ Total: 30 hours per month, for 12 months; 

~ plus 20 hours for special services and rehearsals/writing, arranging 

This is a paid position. 
Interested applicants should email resume to: office@middlefieldumc.com 

You can subscribe to the East Ohio Conference E-News or read archived 

editions by clicking here.  Archived editions and the subscription box can be 

found in the right hand column.  E-News is a bi-weekly publication of the 

EOC. 

UM News is the official news gathering agency of the UMC.  You can find its 

page here.  You can also subscribe to their Daily Digest on breaking news 

that affects the church, or the Friday Digest, a weekly summary. 

Want even more news? 

mailto:office@middlefieldumc.com
https://eocumcnews.com/e-news/
https://www.umnews.org/en
https://www.umnews.org/en/subscription-pages/umnews-daily-digest-subscribe
https://www.umnews.org/subscription-pages/umnews-weekly-digest-subscribe

